


Miss America 2008 was down here in Key West for a dinner and Gunner
Houfek made her an honorary member of the Southernmost Chapter. A
nice model for our new Southernmost Chapter Shirts!!

Miss Kirsten Haglund

: £ f
Anthony Spears (Center) during Hawaii Leadership Academy
graduation ceremony

Key West local VFW Post 3911 had a WWII POW Vet last week as the
guest of honor. The Southernmost Chapter was there to show support and
Alicia Christianson at the Hawaii give him two chapter coins. Shown in the picture starting from the top left
Leadership Academy graduation AO2 Brannon, AO2 Smith, Mr. Fizer(WWII Vet), Mr. Tribou (Post 3911
ceremony (in the shadow of Aloha Commander), Gunner Houfek, AO2 Presnell, and AO2 Atkinson.

Stadium)
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"The Association of

CHAPTFER MEETINGS - PLACES - TIMES - DATES |

Aviation Ordnancemen
Http://aaoweb.org/AAQ

PRESIDENT
CAPT David H, Lepard
2977 Myrtlewood Dr
Dumfries, VA 22026
(H) 703.221.7330
AAOPresident@aaoweb.org
LDOORD@verizon.net

VICE PRESIDENT
LCDR Larry *Joe” Manley, USN/Ret.
2099 Thomas Court
Fallon NV 89406-8703
(E) 775.423.9205
AAQVP@aaoweb.org

SECRETARY
AOCM Dennis Costa, USN/Ret.
722 E. Avenue
Corenado, CA 92118
(H) 619,450.9768
(W) 619.545.8492
Fax (H) 619.435.3757 on demand
Fax (W) 619.545.8505
AAOSceretary@aaoweb.org

TREASURER
AQCM J.J. LaMaitre, USN/Ret.
9691 Bundy Drive-
Santee, CA 92071-2771
(H) 619.562.8492
(W) 619.545.2585
AACOTreasurer@aaoweb.org

CHAPLAIN
Mart Vance, USN/Ret
421 Whitaker Lane
Fallen, NV 89406
(H) 775.423.3696
(C)775.427.3740
mart@phonewave.net
AAQChaplain@aaoweb.org

MOVING ?

Your Change of
Address is
Important . . . Please submit
one to the
national treasurer

Chapter 1 - Lemoore, CA

President: LCDR Gerry Gladders
559-998-3535

Fleet Reserve, Lemoore

3rd Monday, 1730

Chapter 3 - Whidbey Island, WA

President: AOT Dustin "Roy” Edsall
Dustin.edsall@navy.nil
360-257-2077

VFW Post 7392 (Whidbey)

2nd Wednesday, 1730

Chapter 4 - Virginia Beach, VA

President: AOC Mike Hayden
737-433-2339

Moose Lodge, VA Beach

3" Wednesday, 1630

Chapter 5 - China Lake, CA

President: AOC Larry Hill
760-939-5430

VFW 4084, 117 N. Alvord
2nd Flex Thursday, 1830

Chapter 7 - Naval Base Ventura Cotnty, CA

President: Don Travis

805-385-7222

Weapons Dept. Conf Room Bldyg. 68, NBVC
¥ Wednesday, 1130

Chapter 8 - San Diego, CA

President: AOCS Sandra Dyal
G19-545-8451

Fleet Reserve, Chula Vista

1st Thursday, 1900

Chapter 9 - Jacksonville, FL

President: AOC Robert Price

004- 422-6792
Fieet Reserve, Colling Road

3 Thursday, 1900

Chapter 11 - Kaneohe Bay, HI

Presidem: AO! Dow
808-839-2226 ?72?
Call for Mecting Time and Place

Chapter 21 - Fallon, NV

President: AQ! Edenefield
775-423-8893 227?

American Legion Post 16 Fallon, NV.
1 Wednesday, 1900

Chapter 22 - Patuxent River

President: AOC(AWISW) Christian Saxor
301-997-0036

VFW, Post 2632 California, MD

3rd Wednesday, 1900

Chapter 39 “Dude Gilbert” - Beaufors, SC
President: Del Tingley
843-228-7827
Delroy.d.tingley@usme.mil

Chapter 63 - USS Kitty Hawk
CV 03 President: AOI Shawn M. Peacock
Forward Deployed

Chapter 65 - USS Enterprise
CVN 65 President: AOT Julius Carter
On Board

Chapter 68 - USS Nimitz
CVN 68 President: AQ1 John Hardy
On Board

Chapter 70 - USS Vinson
CVN 70 President: Ryan P. Burton
On Board

Chapter 72 - USS Lincoln
CVN 72 President: AQ! Anthony Diego
On Board

Chaprer 74 - USS Stennis
CVN 74 FPresident: CWO4 Eric Richmond
On Board

Chapter 75 - USS Truman
CVN 75 President: AGI Wes Thompson
On Board

Chaprer 76 - USS Ronald Reagan
CVN-76 President: AQI Gregory Johnson
On Board

Chapter Key West,
Southern Most President: AO2 Ryan Smith
305-293-2420
Navigator Bar and Grill NAS Key West, FL
2nd Friday, 1300

Chapter Pensacola - Pensacola, FL
President: AOT Jamnes Mackie
James.mackie@neavy.mil
850-452-7385 ext 4183
Kooter Browns
1st Wednesday, 1830

Chapter Desert/Soutihwest - Ef Centro, CA.
President: John G. Cleary Jr.
760-337-4986
Call for Meeting Time and Place

Chapter CVW 5 - Deployed
President: AOT Corey Hester
Forward Deployed
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Letters To The Editor

August 15, 2008

Edward C. Scott
AAOCEF President

35 Talmyra Lane
Palm Coast, FL 32164

Dear Mr. Scott:

[ wanted to thank you and the committee for the financial
contribution towards my education. I am ecstatic to say the
least. This scholarship will cover a semester or more of my
tuition and bocks.

I know that the decision had to have been an extremely dif-
ficult one to attain. I will make this scholarship worth all of
your time and consideration. That I can promise.

May God Bless You All!

Sincerely,

Lindsey N. Loomis

Kevin,

As mentioned in our previous article we here at Chapter
Three sponsored four local high school NJROTC students
this year to attend their Leadership Academy. Their Com-
mander {CDR Black RET.) sent us this article and photos
about the students in hopes we might be able to get this in
the Redshirt. If this is possible we would really appreciate
it. Also if you need anymore info or need me to rewrite this
just let me know. Thank You.

R/

AQ1 (AW) Dustin "Roy” Edsall

AAQ Chapter Three President

Thanks Roy, article under Chapter 3 and pics on pg 2

: /? "o all chapters,

Please review your information on the Chapter Meetings -
Places - Times - Dates section on page 3. E-mail your
changes to me and Dennis Costa. I know some of the phone
numbers don't match up and I also need a few E-mail ad-
dresses. I get the occasional call from AQ’s inguiring
abour a meeting in a certain area and its nice to give them
up fo date information. If you don't see your chapter on
here ler me know that also please.

 Thanks Jor the help, Editor

At the 2009 Convention, during the first Association Board
of Directors meeting, the AAQ’s Board of Directors will
hold elections for a number of Officer Positions in the AA-
OEF. I as Foundation President am soliciting advance nomi-
nations for the following offices:

Office Incumbent
Board of Director LCDR Donald Howard,
USN, (Ret.}

Eligibility requiremenis for these offices and the duties of
the office are in the AAOEF Bylaws, which you can find by
going to: http://aaoweb.org/AAQ then clicking on Scholar-
ship Information then scroll down to and click on the By-
laws section. All individuals seeking election should famil-
iarize themselves with this information and then have a
Regular Member of the Association nominate them.

I, as President of the Foundation, will be accepting advance
nominations by U.S. Mail or E-Mail for collection and pres-
entation to the Associations President. The deadline for
submitting advance nominations is 30 days prior to the first
AAO Board Meeting. To make a nomination you must be a
Regular Member of the Association and a written accep-
tance by your nominee must accompany your nomination.
All nominations of individuals received will be verified as
current Regular Members of the Association through the
National Treasurer. According to AAOEF Bylaws, Article
V, Section 2 and Article VI, Section 4 contains specific re-
quirements for individuals that are to be nominated for
Treasurer ONLY.

Nominations will also be taken from the floor during the
first meeting of the Association’s Board of Directors.

Mail advance nominations to: 35 Palmyra Lane, Palm
Coast, FL 32164-7517 or E-Mail them to: egun-
ner@lightspeed.net.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at
{386) 445-0968 (H)/ (386) 405-6940 (Cell).

Edward C. Scott
AAOQEF President

EDITOR
AOC Kevin P. Meagher, USN/Ret.
21 Wedgewood Lane NE
Fort Walton Beach, FL. 32547
(H) 850.243.0237
(W) 850.883.0187
kevin.meagher @eglin.af.mil
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AAQ President

AAQO Vice President

Helio Fellow Ordnancemen...

Hope you all had a wonderful
holiday season and that you have
kicked off the New Year meeting
all your goals and wishes.

I would also like to extend a wel-
come home to you returning Ma-
rines and Sailors that have been
deployed this last year, we all
want to thank you for your tak-

ing the fight to the bad guys and
doing such a tremendous job. All of us are certainly proud
of your accomplishments and are happy for your safe return.

Well, this years symposium and convention planning is well
underway, the committee met in Laughlin Nevada in Janu-
ary and finished up many details and created many more

- tasks that must be accomplished prior to August. Speaking
of August we do have a busy summer planned, the San
Diego Chapter is well into the process getting Lt John W,
Finn's 100th birthday celebration set up and running, more
to follow on that subject in our next addition of the RED-
SHIRT. I did have a very long conversation with John re-
cently and he's doing well and is looking forward to seeing
you all in San Diego and Reno. Speaking of Reno now is
not too early to be looking at the airline ticket prices to the
symposium and convention in August, the Silver Legacy is
once again extremely happy to have us back and they look
forward to providing you a first class stay.

I would like to report that the Association is doing well in
all aspects, Vice President Joe, Secretary Dennis and Treas-
urer JJ are all working extremely hard caring for you and
they certainly carry the lion's share of business issues we
deal with. As [ look around the fleet and get reports from
the Chapters it appears you all are doing well. Keep the
push on to bring in new members, and work on those former
members bringing them back to the Chapters’ and the Asso-
ciation, we need them,

{ hope you had the chance to participate in the Combined
Federal Campaign {(CFC) this year, as it was our first year to
have our Association in that program. Early reports look
pretty good on AO's that did choose to participate. we wiil
be back in the program again next year so keep it in mind.

Let me talk a moment about how we are doing big Navy
wise. I do in fact see all the EMR and CODR's that the fleet
submits and also the Unit SITREP's, overall we are doing
pretty good, however we still need to make sure that we

(Continted on page 10)

Greetings to all,

I can’t believe it but we just finished holding the pre con-
vention meeting and are in full swing of getiing things go-
ing for the 10-16 August, 2009 symposium/convention in
Reno, NV at the Silver Legacy Resort and Casino. This
years convention we will be celebrating John Finn’s 100"
birthday with the major theme of John Finn at I00 years
young! We will continue to provide the use of credit cards
for the advance registration and will also be providing again
this year a will call for your tickets to the Social, Awards
Dinner and registration. For all the details on this see the
Treasurer’s article in this Red Shirt.

We have three offices open for election this year. They are
President (Dave Lepard) and two Board of Directors
(Brenda Cotter & Rick Garza). If you have any one you
would like to nominate for one of these offices please write
up a nomination and get it to me before 1 MAY 2009. You
can either e-mail (ljmanley@charter.net) or mail (2099
Thomas Ct. Fallon, NV 894006) to me. Ensure that the per-
son you nominate is willing to except it by including an
acceptation letter from that person. Also, the candidate must be
present at the annual convention to ensure an orderly turnover of
the office. If the nominee can be present and in accordance with
the By Laws,” absence of a candidate from the General Business
meeting requires approval of the Board of Directors for that candi-
date to be eligible for election.” The nomination package shall
include a short synopsis of the nominee's background and a state-
ment indicating why the nominee should be a candidate for office.
After the candidate's membership status has been verified and
eligibility to run for office established, their name would be in-
cluded on an absentee ballot which then will be published in each
Red Shirt. Remember that the publication of nominees on an ab-
sentee baHot in the Red Shirt does not preclude the acceptance of
nominations from the floor during the annual General Business
meeting. All above requirements still remain a requirement when
nominating from the floor, ie. their consent and a verbal short
synopsis of background and why the nominee should be a candi-
date. If nominating from the floor remembers that only the people
in attendance of the General Business meeting will have an oppor-
tunity to vote for that nominee.

Hope to see you at this years Convention. God Bless our
Troops.

IYAOYAS
PRESS ON

Joe Manley
AAO VP

www.aaoweb.org/AAO * The Redshirt
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AAQO Secretary

AAQ Treasurer

Greetings Ordies,

I have been getting several requests for Chapter Start-ups,
please keep the press on and get those started. As A re-
minder all other established Chapters please get your
monthly minutes to me. I do pass them to the President so
he can keep abreast of your activities.

Dennis Costa

AAQO Secretary

722 E Ave

Coronado Ca 92118
aocm@aol.com Home
dennis.costa@navy.mil  Work
619-540-9768 Home
619-545-8492 Work
619-545-8505 Fax

CONVENTION - Look for the registration form located
elsewhere in the Red Shirt. You can also download one
from the web site. We had to raise the Social cost $5.00
(from $30 to $35) due to increasing costs. Any questions
pleas give me a shout.

Address changes have gotten better, BUT are still costing
your Association. Sign up to get yours electronically!!! All
you have to do is go to the web site, and download the Red
Shirt. If you move or have a PCS coming up get those ad-
dress changes to me prior to the move. You can make them
via the web site, via snail mail; phone (619)562-8492; or
{preferred) you can e-mail them to me at aaotreas@cox.net.

FYI the US Postal Service has an on-line Change of Ad-
dress section, see it at www.usps.com .

Until next time TYAQYAS.

JT LaMaitre
AAO Treasurer

ASSOCIATION OF AVIATION ORDNANCEMEN MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

http:/fwww.azoweb.org/AAO/
MEMBERSHIP DUES:
FIRST TIME MEMBERS $20.00 PER YEAR OR $30.00 FOR TWO YEARS
PREVIOUS MEMBERS AND ANNUAL RENEWALS $20.00 PER YEAR

 NAME:
LAST FIRST MI

 ADDRESS:

SPOUSE:

L CITY: STATE:

zIp: -

- PHONE: home: ( )

work: () -

BRANCH OF SERVICE

* RATE/RANK:
Last SSN: -

» DATES SERVED: TG
= Marine Corp MOS:

= Type of membership: Regular ( )

. SPONSOR:

Associate { )

Active { ) Retired ()

o I elect to receive my Red Shirt by downloading it from the Website only. (

) Please Initial.

# 1do/ do not authorize release of my name, address and telephone number to other members or prospective members of the Association of

+ Aviation Ordnancemen.

DATE:

© SIGNATURE:

_:':'f MAIL TO: AOCM J.J. LaMaitre USN Ret.
9691 Bundy Drive
Santee, CA 92071-2771

March 2008

GIVE THIS FORM TO A FELLOW ORDNANCEMAN

FIRST TIME RE-ENLISTEES SUBMIT THIS APPLICATION
ALONG WITH A SIGNED COPY OF YOUR RE-ENLISTMENT
CONTRACT FOR A ONE YEAR FREE MEMBERSHIP.
IF YOU ARE ALREADY A MEMBER YOUR EXPIRATION DATE WILL BE EXTENDED ONE YEAR.

B Y Y N TN S Y S T Sy Ny
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From the desk of the Chaplain

Greetings Fellow Ordies,

The time for change is here. We have a new Commander-
in-Chief, new congressional members and in some cases
new local officials and a new year. And we as service peo-
ple have a renewed task. Keep all our leaders, old and new,
at the top of our prayer list. The country is going some hard
times as of late. But with the help and guidance of God we
will make it through.

Please remember all our brothers and sisters in arms, where
ever they might be. Pray for their protection and a safe
speedy return to their home and loved ones.

If any of you know of a shipmate (active or retired) that is in
need please try to at least send them a card or an e-mail.
And while you are at it drop me an e-mail, a phone call,
card or letter with their name and address and what the need
may be. That way I can also contact them on behalf of the
Association.

1 just recently returned from the planning meeting for the
Convention. It seems to be shaping up nicely. I hope to see
a lot of you there again this year. Good friends, good food
and a good time to be had by all. Remember, at the conven-
tion there are no strangers, just friends we may not have met
yet.

I am including this again because I feel it is important. Red
Shirt Friday is starting to catch on all around the nation.
Let’s all encourage our friends and those around us to pay
tribute to those serving our country by wearing a red shirt
on Fridays. If every one of us share this with acquaintances,
co-workers, friends, and family. It will not be long before
the USA is covered in red. By word of mouth, let's make
the United States, on every Friday, a sea of red much like a
homecoming football game in the bleachers. Red isn’t just
for Ordnance anymore.

May the good Lord Bless you and keep you.....

Chaplain Mart

oy
INELI S

TAPS

LT Neal D. Gieske USN Ret.
AOC James H. Bingham USN Ret.
*A01 Harold E. Branson
CWOS Bobby C. Jackson
AOC Joseph E. Carlyon Sr. USN Ret.
AO2 Howard L. Ellis (WWII Veteran)
*AQC Charles E. Murray
AOC Wayne W. Kraemer USN Ret. (Plankowner)
#*AOI John K, Mallom
AOC William H. McDonald Jr. USN Ret.
*AO1 Emory K. Walls
LCDR Max Snock USN Ret.
*AQCM Albert H. Freeman
Jim W. McCorkle (WWII Veteran)
Capt. Robert L. Canepa USN Ret.
AQCM Roy A. Newcomb USN Ret.
* Info from FRA Today Newsletter

e T o8 w8 e B8 e 8

Please submit via e-mail

Articles

are due

20 JAN 10
20 MAY 09
20 SEP 09

when possible
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Chapter 9

of Aviation ¢ Hello to all of you from the

e _ Q"‘"-:,, members of Chapter 9, located in

hd o . .
é,t' "% sunny Jacksonville, Florida.
i » First and foremost, we want to

extend everyone a “Very Merry
Christmas and a Happy New
Year”. Where has the year 2008
°§5' gone too, it seems to most of us
Tncksouuitle, Florida &% it hag just “sailed past” all too
™2 Oty 11509 quickly with many things re-

maining to bhe accomplished,
This past year in the Jacksonville area, we have enjoyed
pleasant days, while much of the US has been hit with
droughts, excessive rain, and snow. In addition, many other
parts of the country experienced hurricanes and tornadoes
this past year, which has left many of our cities and homes
in disarray. Let’s all hope that the new year of 2009 brings
to all of us health, happiness, and a sense of completion and
additional new members to all of our chapters.

o
2>
£
‘U 5
(=
Y
90

Since our last submission, Chapter 9 has remained active
within the community and to our fellow Ordies within our
area. We have hosted our Chapter FOD Walk-Downs at
least quarterly upon a 2 mile of stretch of road of State Road
21; aka, Blanding Blvd. Alas, [ must report we have not
recovered any “road kill” worthy of recycling at our BBQ
hosted after our walk downs, no vehicle parts that could be
recycled by many of our Red Neck mechanics into some-
thing drivable; even Ordy tape would help here either, or
worth mentioning even after cleaning up area’s around Flee
Markets and shopping centers. Thanks goes out to our
chapter “able bodied chief’s” of Mike Sklar; master cooker
of “fish, hush puppies and gator tails” and Joe Beliveau;
master cooker of “rollers & sliders”. Thanks to many of
our active duty members, we have been averaging 12 per
clean up. Thanks to everyone for your continued support in
our Walk-Downs.

As most chapters have done in the past, we at Chapter 9
once again supported our Baskets during Thanksgiving and
Christrmas thereby making these holiday times easier for our
fellow AQO’s at a time of need. We, as most others consider
this & “hand-up” to those in receipt of these baskets.

Our Chapter meetings; 3™ Thursday of every month at the
FREA on Collins Road starting at 1900, continues to draw a
steady number of members while bring in many active duty,
recently returned from deployments while we loose those
some due to deployments or transfers; we are still growing.
We do continue to hold training that will assist our active
shuty members monthly; thanks to many of our NAVAIR
Imcal folks. post some rate training questions on our chapter
welh page; www.aao9.com under the guidance of our web-
smaster Steve Cashat, and keep our planning of activities

upcoming to a minimum. We as always welcome any AQ’s
in our area come out and join us as well as to those who just
happen to be in our area TAD including our Marine coun-
terparts. We do hold continued long range plans that our
able body Board of Directors continues to review and
schedule for our meetings; Chapter sponsored NJROTC air
rifle competition, guest speakers, chapter and association
memorabilia inventory & sales, chapter representation or
activity such as POW/MIA, Memorial Day, air show’s, up-
coming training, efc. to mention only a few.

Once again, from our Chapter, we wish to all a Happy New
Year while we also remember our troops and their families
wherever located.

Submitted by:

Edward C. Scott,
Chapter 9 Secretary

Southern Most Chapter
Key West

The Southernmost Chapter showed their support for the
Wounded Warrior Project on the 16th and 17th of January
2009 by making a donation of $550.00 which includes the
Southernmost Chapter Coins we gave to the 22 cyclist's.
The Wounded Warrior cyclist made a 10 mile bike ride from
Boca Chica Key to down town Key West and we were there
to cheer them on at the finish line.

Vir
AO2(AW) Michael Atkinson
Southern Most Chapter Treasurer
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Chapter 3

NJROTC Leadership Academies

Thanks to the generosity of the Oak Harbor Chapter of the
Association of Naval Aviation Ordnancemen, four Oak Har-
bor High School NIROTC students attended advanced lead-
ership training during the summer of 2008. This training
brings together the most promising NJROTC cadets from
the Northwest, Alaska, Hawaii, Guam and Japan to prepare
them to assume leadership positions within their high school
NJROTC unit. The intensive training conducted by
NIROTC Instructors and active duty Marine Corps Drill
Instructors, focuses on leadership skills, military drill, team-
work, sailing, and physical fitness,

With funds raised throughout the year, the Association of
Naval Aviation Ordnancemen provided scholarships for two
(2) stadents to attend the Hawaii Leadership Academy held
at Naval Station, Pear] Harbor and two (2) students to attend
the Northwest Leadership Academy held at Naval Air Sta-
tion Whidbey Island.

The following are profiles of the students who attended
leadership training:

Christopher Olson: Chris is a four-year member of Cak
Harbor High School’s award-winning Naval Junior Reserve
Officer Training Corps (NJROTC). He is currently serving
as Commanding Officer of the unit comprised of 170 ca-
dets. Chris is a natoral leader with impressive command
presence and he is well-respected by both his seniors and
subordinates. In addition to his duties as Commanding Of-
ficer, Chris will also serve as the Commander of the Armed
Drill Team. In addition to attending the Northwest Leader-
ship Academy (June 2008), Chris also attended the U.S. Air
Force Academy Summer Seminar (June 2008).

Chris is an exceptionally capable student. He has earned a
perfect 4.0 grade point average while pursuing a demanding
academic program. He is ranked #[ in a class of 381 stu-
dents, and is a member of the National Honor Society. Dur-
ing the school year he works 10-20 hours per week as an
engineering assistant at a local engineering firm. He re-
cently earned his private pilot’s license through instruction
at the NAS Whidbey Island Navy Flying Club.

Chris has applied for appointment to the Air Force Acad-
emy, the Naval Academy and Air Force and Navy Reserve
Officer Training Corps scholarships.

Alicia Christianson: Alicia is currently the Executive Offi-
cer of Oak Harbor’s NJROTC unit. She will “fleet up” to
Commanding Officer during the second semester of this
academic year. Alicia is a graduate of the NJROTC Area 13
Hawali Leadership Academy (July 2008) where she gradu-
ated with the second highest overall average of the 88 out-

standing cadets in attendance. She also attended the U.S.
Naval Academy Summer Seminar (June 2008).

Alicia is also the Commander of the Air Rifle
{(Marksmanship) Team. She led the team to a 4" place finish
in the Secretary of the Navy's Western Regional Air Rifle
Championship last year. She was the Northwest Drill and
Rifle Conference Champion, the American Legion Wash-
ington State Champion, and the National Rifle Association
Washington State (Open) Three-Position Air Rifle Cham-
pion.

Alicia is an exceptionally capable student. She has earned a
3.6 grade point average while pursuing a demanding aca-
demic program. She is ranked #55 in a class of 332 students.
Alicia is a member of the varsity track and field team.
Alicia has applied for appointment to the U.S. Naval Acad-
emy and for a Navy Reserve Officer Training Corps schol-
arship.

Anthony Spears: Anthony is currently assigned as a
Platcon Commander (PCO) for a class of thirty-five (35)
freshmen cadets. In that capacity he is responsible for the
daily academic, military and physical fitness performance of
his platoon. He has previously served as the unit’s Supply
Officer, responsible for more than $200,000 inventory of
uniforms, drill/marksmanship rifles and minor property.
Anthony attended the Hawaii Leadership Academy.
Anthony has enlisted in the U.S. Marine Corps through the
Delayed Entry Program and will report to “boot camp” in
June 2009 upon his graduation from high school.

Janika Bainco: Attesting to her outstanding leadership po-
tential, Janika was the only sophomore of the four students
attending Leadership Academy. She is an outstanding stu-
dent, with a 3.2 grade point average. Janika is a member of
the unit’s Unarmed Drill Team, Color Guard, and Physical
Fitness Team. She is a member of the North Whidbey
Aquatic Club and coaches a youth swim team.,

Michael T. Black

CDR, USN {Ret}

Senior Naval Science Instructor
Oak Harbor High School
360-279-5496

China Service 1937-1939 1945-1957

Korean Service 1950-1954
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Local

FROM HAS REY WEST
FUBLIC AFRAIRS

L 02 [AW] Ryan Smith

of Navy Munitions

4 BLommand CED Del,

Key West recently refured

from an individuwat aog

mentes (1] assigrment in

Hen, where he served with

(iperation Neble Fagle. To

telay whal the espericice

was fike, he recently spoke

t0 the Navy Leagne Key West

Counell. which brought shewt -
the topic of what the Navy -
League and Key West could

do to support the troops he

served with.

“They need a lot of things
you wouldnd expect Over
there,” hie safd, smiling, but
serieus. "DV, beel jerky,
individieal baby wipe pack
ages, hug spray”

This  premgpted  Navy

Leaguer Sandy Higes 1o
spearhead  a -eollection
drive 1o pather ftems need-
edl for the servics members
in Cperasion Noble Eagle,
whe Smith said were mostly
all [As,

Enlisiing the
American Leg
Key West Military - Affairs
{ommitice and the Chief
Petty Oificers Mess of Naval
Air Station Key West, the
Navy League pathered ftes,
Hrne and money to gt the
packages io the [roops.
The proups comalied and
packed vp sueh necessities
as reading matedals, ban-
dangs impeinted with Paadm
at, DVDs, had warmers,
molisetraps, bug iepettan,
Bl jerky and tofleny llems.
All ase items that Smith told
the Navy League the wiit
would gladly accept.

-y

help o

" il shiips eame packages

Cradg Cales, wwner of NAPA
Awio Parts and MAC merber,
and Joln Koy, generd man-
apor of NAPA, bored up and
shipped the packages to Norih
Cartling, whese the packsg-
es were delivored 1o Soldfer
Apgaks, & non-profit orpanize-
aiid Yeiters to deployed service
menthers.

Higgs wanls the sroop
10 ke that they e in the
minds of imany b Koy West,

“We hope that the mili-
tary personnel wil loow,
and undersiond that Key
West suppotls them, appre-
giates theit devotion 1o duty
and wishes thein a vory sale

H
i
:
]
;

Pty ewécsy of ks Lsagest ey Wieal Gt
EI0 {5401 Jon Shaltita, foft, o Rasy Laaguer Jou Wahar fold Ban-
s printsd with Pastm 1 to bo tncluded in ¢20e paclages b

hulgf}iﬁ}ﬂ* cho smgiv. Oace Indiddin) augmentons (MAs) samving i frag,
agably dur camImunity came

furth 25 31 knewn 1o do and
joined hands and made the
PROCESS 50 easy.”

o
TBOOT ‘T U000 » JBALY ISOILIBHINICS 2 2

(Continned from page 3)

review and follow all our of written and prescribed proce-
dures, and that's doing it at all times. We have had a few
very close calls and each and every time it's been caused
because someone on the team did not follow the guidance.
Gunper's, Chief's and LPO’s please take a round turn on that
and make sure our deck plate leadership is working.. You
all remember the “Stop the Load" quote... Let's use it. All in
all though I'm very proud of each and every Sailor and Ma-
rine Aviation Ordnancemen you’re doing great, but just
make sure your troops and buddies are doing it right all the
time. not just part time.

I'll close for now and look forward to seeing you around the
Fleet: you just never know where I'll show up. Pat and 1
hope to see you all soon and we wish you a wonderful
spring. Make your plans now to see us in Reno, and I prom-
ise that you will enjoy your stay.

Very respectfully... "BIG GUN BOSS" CAPT Dave Lepard

PS Pats been doing pretty good on not buy new shoes lately.

IYAOYAS//

/
\
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Chapter 39
Dude Gilbert

Happy New Year from the Ordnancemen of the South Caro-
lina, Low Country. We had an event filled ending to 2008.

We had a week long fund raiser in October at the Beaufort
Fair, The Chapter was able to raise several hundred dollars
selling BBQ. MSgt Rodney McFadden was our chef and
there was nothing but praise, as usual, for his labor of love.

At about the same time, a few of our members, CWO-2
Chad Ardis and S$Sgt Keith Wheeler, were donating time,
BBQ and muscle power for 8 Wounded Warrior's deer hunt
held in Beaufort county.

Chapter 39 also donated over $200.00 to the Air Station
Chapel's Holiday Food Drive.

Finally, Sgt Natallie Christofferson and GSgt Craig Brown
took the lead for the Chapter in sending Christmas care
packages to the air station's Ordnancemen serving in Irag.

I think our Chapter's name sake, Dude Gilbert would be
prond of what we have been up to and what we have
planned for the future.

Qur current focus is on raising money and organizing this
year's Low Country Ordnance Social and Picnic which cele-
brates the birthday of Marine Aviation Ordnance. This
year's social will be held on Thursday, April 23rd,at 1700, at
the Log Cabin recreation area. The Picnic will be held on
Friday, April 24th, at 1100 at the Shady Point recreation
area,

These events are free and all Ordnancemen are cordially
invited.

We are also hosting a fund raiser golf tournament the morn-
ing of April 23rd at MCRD Parris Island.

If you would like to play golf or have any other questions,
please contact Del Tingley (delroy.d.tingley@usme.mil) or
Ron Lanoie (ronald.lancie@usmc.mil) for more informa-
tion.

We hope to see y'all there!

Armed Forces Expedition Service 1958

2009 Low Country Aviation Ordnance Social/Picnic
Hosted by the Dude Gilbert Chapter of the Association
of Aviation Ordnancemen

You are formally invited to attend as a guest of the Ord-
nancemen ahoard MCAS Beaufort SC.

The Social is being held at the Log Cabin on 23 April 2008,
at 17:00. (FREE)
The Picnic will be at Shady Point on 24 April 2008 at
11:00. (FREE)
If you are interested in the golf tournament on the 23rd or
have any other questions, please contact:

Del Tingley (delroy.d.tingley@usmc.mil} (843)228-7827 or

Ron Lanoie (ronald.lanoie@usmec.mil} (843)228-7300

Vietnam Service 1962-1973

COVER PAGE

Key West Southern Most Chapter of the Association of Avia-
tion Ordnancemen graces the cover of this issue of the Red
Shirt. Mitch, what are you doing in Key West?

www.aaoweb.org/AAO * The Redshirt
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SCHOLARSHIP CONTRIBUTORS

NEW MEMBERS

J. Ronald & Sue Brown

AOCM Edward & Penny Hannifan USN Ret.
AOI(AW) Daniel & Lauren Garcia

Irvin & Micki Koniak

AOCM Brian & Renee Albrecht USN Ret.
CWO3 Joseph & Julieta Zonkel USN Ret.
Robert & Carol W. Elliot Ir.

Lois Wilson

Joseph & Marie Ruggeri

Chapter 68

AOC John & Jane Eevin Jr. USN Ret.

John & Katie Drake

AOCM Robert & Nancy Tyson Sr. USN Ret,
CAPT Tommy & Gay Wimberly USN Ret.
AOCS Greg & Dawn Sawyer USN Ret.

MSGT Dennis & Margaret Colbert USMC Ret.

AOQOI Gerald O. Terrell USN Ret.
AQCM Larry & Susana Adkison USN Ret.
AQ2 George & Julie Grundy

NEW LIFE MEMBERS

AQOC Eugene O’Neill

AOI(AW) Jason P. May

AOI(AW) Douglas J. Gearing

AO2 Stephanie A. Spade

AQOCS Steven G. Gilvarry USN Ret.
LT¥G Edwin S. Gibson Ir.

AO]1 Robert J. Venable
AOC(AW/NACQC) John T. McNamee
AO1 Veronica Cerda
AO2(AW/SW) Bryon D. Dreading
AQCS Greg W. Sawyer USN Ret.

Southwest Asia 1991-1995

AQC Eugene O’Neill

AQO2 Jason C. Gaver USNR

AQC David Childs USN Ret.

AQI Barbara R. Baird USN Ret.
AO2 Amanda J. Beaver
AOI(AW) Jason P. May

AQO?2 Angel Leon

AQAA Elizabeth A. Vandenberg
AO2(AW/SW) Bryon D. Dreading
AQOC Donald W. Worley

AOC Maurice T, Earley

AQO2 Brent J. Payne

AOCS Steven G. Gilvarry USN Ret.
John J. Hanly

AOQAN Dhyan L. Spence

AQO3 Brian R. Lampron

AOAN James A. Ballard

AQAN Michael L. Harbaugh
James R. Candee

AQO1 Jorge E. Maldonado

AOQ2 Trevor A. Simones

AOTI Michael L. Flanders

AQO2 Kristopher A. Haskins

AO3 Joseph M. Bublitz

AOC Brooks M. McCormick USN Ret
AO1 Robert J. Venable

AOAN Ashley C. Tabotabo

AO2 Warren T. James

AO2 Matthew McBride
AOI(AW/SW) Jesse F. Hickam HI
AE3 (AW) Andrea E. Fontenot
AOI Michael L. Mitchell
AO1(AW) Douglas J. Gearing
AQO?2 Stephanie A. Spade

AQAN Brandon B. Adams

AQOAN Rexxx G. Badorrek
AQI(AW/SW) Michael J. Heath
AQ] Orland Z. Swinger Jr.

AQ] Marvin T. Still GSN Ret.
AQAN Dustin S. Biri

AQ] Norman E. Samelo
AOC(AW/SW) Jose L. Delacruz
AQ3 David L.. Emerson
AQI{AW} Marvin L. Richardson
AQ2 Christopher A. Reazer
AQAN James R. Warnoff

AQ3 Jennifer Perez
AO2({AW/SW) Christopher J. Flores
LCDR Juan R. Rodriguez USN Ret.
AO1 Hans Rodriguez USN Ret

IYAOYASH

/
A\

o s = g P

Page 12

The Redshirt * Post Holiday2009




10 - 13 AUGUST

SILVER LEGACY RESORT
Reno, Nevada

Rates

Sun - Thu $74 ~ Fri & Sat $92

(Suite Rates are Available)

(Ask for Group Code: AOSYM9)

Free Airport Shuttle

For Exhibitor & Vendor Information, Call:
Jim Thomas - 800/783-8646 or email at plwt@cox.net

www.aaoweb.org/AAO * The Redshirt Page 13



LOCATOR

Can you help?............... Know where any of these mem-
bers can be located? If so please contact me at aaot-
reas@cox.net, snail mail or give me a call.

AOAN Michael R. Roberge
AQC Robert I. Pavel Ir.

AQO2 Christopher 8. Gough
AOAA Kyle E. Cernik

AQ2 Terrence S. Carr

AOC Ralph T. Saathoff

AQ1 Jason E. Kitchen

AO2 Manuel Almanza

AQ?2 Joseph Rey L. Gapasin
AQL{AW) Wybe O. De Vries
AQOAN Gary M. Poist

AQ3 John R. Holdman

LT Vincent L. Hall USN Ret.
CAPT Daniel E. Guimond USMC
AOAN Heather L. Christansen
AQ3 Brandy N. La Flamme
AQO?2 Aaron T. Dupaix
AOC(AW) Christian J. Nazario
AQOC John A. Zink

EM1 Jason L. Nazelrod
AOAN Peter I. Houck

AOAA Emily K. Richardson
AO2 Wilfred J. Marquis
MMC Jeffrey A. Heilman
AO3 David I. Russell

AQOC Terry D. Ross

Brummell J. McQuilkin

AO2 Francisco G. Gomez
AO!I Tommy T. Thompson
AQ2 Elizabeth M. Konarzewski
AQ3 Kerry A. Feeney

Major General Arthur St Clair, Revolutionary War General,
Oth President of the United States of America in Congress
Assembled, 1st Governor of the Northwest Territory

Page 14
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2009 CONVENTION RESERVATION APPLICATION

DEADLINE IS 1 AUGUST 2009

1 plan to attend the following activities
(please check appropriate ones):

13 Aug (Fri) Board of Directors Meeting
14 Aug (Fii} AQ of The Year Committee
14 Aug (Fri) Scholarship Committee

4 Aug (Friy AAQ Hall of Fame Commitiee
14 Aug (Fri) Membership Committee

14 Aug (Fri) By-Laws Committee

14 Aug (Fri) Nominations Commitiee
14 Aug (Fri) AAC Social

14 Jul (Sat) General Business Meeting
14 Jul {Sat) Awards Banquet

14 Jul {Sun) Board of Directors Meeting

|

m

AUXILIARY OF THE ASSOCIATION OF
AVIATION ORDNANCEMEN

12 Jul (Thur) Board of Directors Meeting
14 Jui (Sat) General Business Meeting
15 Jul (Sun)} Board of Directors Meeting

NOTE

Committee Chairmen will require the assistance from the
membership for the above listed committees. Please indi-
cate committee or committees that you wish to participate
in.

ADVANCED TICKET ORDERING INFORMATION

Payment of the Registration Fee is required to attend any
meeting or convention function. Registration Fees must be
paid prior to purchasing tickets for the Social and/or Awards
Banquet. Registration Fees are not required for dependents
17 and under. However, they must purchase tickets to at-
tend the Social and/or Awards Banquet.

For active duty E-4 and below:
1 year free membership in the Association is included in
your registration fee. If you are already a member your
membership will be extended one year. To qualify for this
special registration package please include a completed
application with your registration and or ticket order.

ORDERS & MONEY FOR ADVANCE REGISTRATION
FEES, AAQ SOCIAL AND AWARDS BANQUET TICK-
ETS MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER THAN FRIDAY
1 AUGUST 2009. ORDERS & MONEY RECEIVED AF-
TER THIS DATE WILL BE RETURNED OR

MUST HAVE LATE FEE’S INCLUDED.

Visa/ MasterCard Credit Card Fee’s are Non Refundable.

ADVANCE ORDER FORM AN

S
For Registration Fees, AAO Social and/or Awards Banquet
send check, money order, or credit card info made payable

to and mailed to:

ASSOCIATION OF AVIATION ORDNANCEMEN
J.J, LaMaitre
9691 Bundy Drive
Santee, CA 92071-2771

Registration Fees (choose appropriate category):
1. Member $20.00 ($25.00 after | Aug 00)

Name of Member $
(please print)

2. Non-Member $30.00 ($35.00 after 1 Aug 09)
{Not including guest or spouse}
Name of Non-Member $
{please print)

3. Additional Guests (Spouse) 18 and over $10.00 $

Names of Guests
(Spouse) (please print}

Advance Social & Awards Banquet ticket prices:

AAQ Social $35.00 each ($40.00 after 1 Aug 09) $
Awards Banguet $40.00 each (345.00 after | Aug09) §
Credit Card Fee $10.00 (if applicable) Non-Refundable §,

Total amount enclosed $

Name exactly as it appears on credit card

Signature

Master Card/ Visa # Exp.

Circle One: Hold Tickets Or Mail My Tickets to:

Your natne,

Address

City JState, Zip,

Area Code/Phore number,

Agsiatic Pacific Theater 1941-1946

www.aaoweb.org/AAQ * The Redshirt
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Auxiliary To The Association
Of Aviation Ordnancemen

Greetings to All,

1 hope everyone had a joyous
holiday season and had a
chance to spend some quality
time with family and friends.

Speaking of spending time
with good friends, it's time
again to start thinking about
the upcoming symposium/
convention scheduled for 10-
16 August at the Silver Legacy in Reno. Several of our
members recently attended a planning meeting in Laughlin.
This year’s convention is definitely one you don’t want to
miss. The Associations main theme is the celebration of
John Finn’s 100™ birthday!!! Naturally, the Auxiliary will
be there to support the Association events.

As always the Auxiliary is planning to hold a raffle and
auction during the Symposium/Convention. We plan to start
the raffle on Wednesday and continue through Friday after-
noon. The auction will be held on Friday night during the
social. We welcome all donations for these rewarding
causes; proceeds go toward the scholarship program. If you
plan on donating items please contact our Raffle and Auc-
tion Chairman, Linda Robinson at her e-mail address am-
raaml @msn.com so she will have an idea of what is com-
ing and plan accordingly. Also, if it is easier to mail your
donations prior to convention please send to my home ad-
dress at 2099 Thomas Court, Fallon, NV 89406

We also plan to do the Coin Challenge again this year. This
was a fun and exciting fund raiser last year. Last year we
made over $400 to support the Taste of Home project.

If you plan to attend the luncheon following the General
Business Meeting on Saturday please notify Carolyn Tho-
mas for reservations. This year the menu is a Chinese
Chicken Salad with seasonal melons and berries as a side.
The cost is $16.75 for members and $19.75 for guests. We
are still looking to you for any ideas for the after luncheon
program. Carolyn is checking on a few ideas that have been
sent to her already but please contact Carolyn with any
ideas for a program that you think everyone would enjoy.

Tt is with great pleasure that the Auxiliary welcomes Maria
Gilvarry who joins as a Lifetime Member. We also offer
condolences to the family of Carolyn Earl who passed
away in November. Carolyn was a valued Lifetime member
of the Auxiliary and wife of Billy Earl.

We want to remind our members that your participation and
ideas are important. One way to get involved is to assist at
the conventions. We always need help in the registration
area, assistance with the raffle and help taking in Auction
items. Also you can get involved by running for an office
on the Board of Directors. This year, the positions of Presi-
dent, Secretary and two Board of Directors positions will be
open for election. If you are interested or would like to rec-
ommend someone, please contact Nominating Chairman,
Janice Whitley. You can reach her at the following email
address: alphawolves@charter.net.  Of course, you must
be a member in order to run for an office. If you are not an
Auxiliary member and would like to join us, please contact
Treasurer, Carolyn Thomas at aaao@cox.net for an applica-
tion. Annual dues are currently $10.

Hope to see everyone at the 2009 AAO Convention/
Symposium. As always feel free to contact me at 775-423-
9205 or damanley@charter.net.

Delores Manley
AAAQ President
“WE SUPPORT THE ARMS OF THE FLEET”

Page 16
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Association Of Aviation
Ordnancemen Educational
Foundation

N, Greetings from YOUR Asso-
ciations Educational Foundation and
in our continuance to provide to you
all and your dependents resources
available at no costs avenues to fur-

~ ther explore. This time, keeping our
information presented small, there
EE._
C—

are two which we are providing; no

Foundation endorsement is implied,

among many others available. The
first; www.trioprograms.org is a valuable resource taking
the user to www.ceonet.us web page. Through this home
web page there are many links extremely informative at all
levels of countenance of ones educational endeavors; ac-
cepted locations within the US and abroad, with financial
aid available to those qualified. Many within the Founda-
tion have viewed these above links and commented reply
has been “be prepared to spend more than an hour review-
ing the links” and our President has contact by phone sev-
eral activities listed verifying their participation and their
program views with results; “the individual applicant must
ask from the activities, they will not openly divulge this
information”, “acceptance into these programs and comple-
tion has been viewed into the upper 90%™ was his reviews.
He was provided the initial web site information from the
Foundations Treasurer who “got lost in all the information
presented” and passed onto the President. The second;
www.eHow.com one needs to search out “How to Choose a
College (and & major!). This site will provide to many solid
information about just that”college major” with some solid
information about early major declaration; though not re-
quired until mid Sophomore year, many financial benefits
may be realized by doing so. The home page provides 5
solid steps and many other links worthy of your considera-
tion even if you are only a junior in high school at this time.
S0 you are already enrolled and still have not made up your
mind, you too might benefit by locking over this provided
information as well.
As I said earlier above, these are only 2 of the many links
and web sites available to you as well as sound advice from
your student advisor will go a long way toward your dreams
of a higher education, but, you as and individual must ask
the hard questions. Parents and guardians can support you
IF you ask and start your planning ahead of time.

Note:
The following information is provided for Official Use Only within the
Foundation and NOT to be released withont prior individual approval.

ASSOCIATION OF AVIATION ORDNANCEMEN
EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION INITIAL
OFFICERS

President (2005-2011)
o Edward C. Scott
35 Palmyra Lane, Palm Coast, FL 32164
(386) 445-0968/ Cell (386) 405-6940
egunner@lightspeed.net
Vice President {(2007-2010)
o LCDOR Mike Gramolini
COMUSNAVCENT Code N453
FPO AE 09501-6008
COM: (11-973-17-85-4149
Michael.gramolini®@ me navy.mil
Secretary (2007-2010)
o Dennis Costa
722 E. Avenue
Coronado, CA 92118
(619) 540-9768
ADCM@uol.com
Denuis.Costa@Navy.mil
Treasurer (2005-20£1)
o  Richard Grass
613 Tennis Avenue
Ardsley, PA 19038-1704
(215) 887-5009
ORD-LDO-RET®@comcast.net
Board of Director (2005-2009)
o Don Howard
2516 Elson Green Avenue
Virginia Beach, VA 23454
(757 721-7004 Cefl (757) 739-0001
howard579@cox.net
Board of Director (2005-2010)
o Shannon N, Williams- Auxiliary
19809B North Cove Road, PMB 136
Cornelius, NC 28301
(252) 557-1732 (Cell}
shannonwilliams5767 @hotmail.com
Board of Director (2005-2010)
o Larry Cowell
77 Shenandoah Drive
Davisvillle, W. V. 26142
{304) 485-1558
l.cowell@verizon.net
Board of Director (2005-2008)
[} David Moore
220 Cathedral Cove #24
Camarillo, CA 93012
(805) 388-3081/ Cell (559) 381-1977
moored@inreach.com
Foundation CFC Chairsnan
o Larry “Jee” Manley
2099 Thomas Court
Fallon, NV 89406-8703
(775) 423-9205
AAOVP@aaoweb.org
Limanley@charter.net

www.aaoweb.org/AAQ * The Redshirt
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BIGGER & BETTER

ANNUAL AAO CONVENTION
12-16 AUGUST

R L & ot Aty WSt b - N
RESORT CASINO R ENO

800/687-8733

( AsK FOrR GrRouP CODE: AAQ9)

SUNDAY - THURSDAY FRIDAY & SATURDAY

STANDARD ROOM - $67 STANDARD RooM - $92
SpA SUITE - $112 SpA SUITE - $132

MAKE RESERVATIONS BY 19 JULY

FREE AIRPORT SHUTTLE

m M
FOR CONVENTION INFORMATION, CALL:

Jim Thomas
800/783-8646 or email: plwt@cox.net
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FARPYHOLIO FRON THE HEARNEERS

O TUEL: USS ABRAHAM LINCOL
CEN 72 AND CHA2 TEAM

y/4 mllm

The Vietnam Memorial Traveling Wall came to Key West last week and the
Southernmost Chapter was there to show support.

In the pictures are AO2(AW) Smith and AO2(AW) Atkinson. Also shown
with Smith and Atkinson are Mayor of Kev West Morgan McPherson, NAS
Key West Commanding Officer Capt. Holmes, and NAS Key West Com-
mand Master Chief CMDCM Cote.

GOD AND ORDNANCE
WE ADORE.

IN TIMES OF CRISIS, NOT BEFOR

THE SCHEPULE MET,

www.aaoweb.org/AAO * The Redshirt
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Photos on pg 19 and back page are of CWO-3 Thomas Cole's going away gift from the Ordnancemen of Station We&pons
MCAS Beaufort, SC. Gunner Cole served as the Station Ordnance Officer for three years. He transferred across the
[light line to VMFA-251. It will be a short squadron tour as he has orders for Okinawa this summer.

The Red Shirt

ASSOCIATION OF AVIATION ORDNANCEMEN
9691 BUNDY DRIVE
SANTEE, CA 92071-2771

"I'IIMl“I!‘ﬂlll“lllill?ﬂ"l!llllll’l'l!l'lllllll'lIll‘llll
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED A sTOSCH 3-DIGIT 920

Aocs Tim M Zimmer Usn Ret
884 Fairway Ct
Chula Vista CA 91911-1425
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